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The Holocaust Memorial Committee has always recognized and included non-Jewish victims in the Holocaust Memorial Park, and it is open to acknowledging other non-Jewish victims in the future. The HMC encourages the participation of all those individuals and groups who care about the Park to help support its maintenance and beautification, in cooperation with our ongoing efforts to enhance the Memorial - and to reinforce its educational purposes with regard to the devastating results of racial and religious discrimination - particularly for our youth and future generations.

The applicant for five new markers that are planned to be inscribed in the Park has misrepresented the issue and is fully aware that several inscriptions in the Holocaust Park already acknowledge the persecution of non-Jewish victimized groups, including homosexuals,  the disabled, Jehovah’s Witnesses, Romas, Serbs and political dissidents, among others.  The HMC is opposed to the currently proposed addition of the five markers as these groups have already been recognized in the Park - and the addition of these markers would exclude other victimized groups, including Soviet POWs and Polish Catholic clergy and intelligentsia. Therefore, the additional markers are redundant and also serve to seriously distort the historical integrity and balance of the park. 

The Holocaust Memorial Committee strongly objects to what appears to be the politically motivated manner in which this proposal has been unilaterally approved by the City and the Parks Department - without consultation or cooperation with the Holocaust Memorial Committee and without consideration for the community that has supported this Memorial since its inception - and without adhering to the provisions of the city’s own Memo of Understanding guiding the Park’s operation.

In the past the City’s Parks Department has worked cooperatively with the community and the Holocaust Memorial Committee, but now the City is ignoring its commitments to the very community that has kept the memorial park alive and well maintained all these years.

The city’s “Memo of Understanding” outlines the procedures for adding markers to the park. The current action ignores the rules established by the Parks Department for the protection and maintenance of the Park. It transgresses the provisions in regard to its stipulations that (a) only one marker shall be used to honor a specific occurrence; (b) that the HMC shall participate in making decisions regarding approval of the inscriptions; (c) that a formal meeting of the Holocaust Memorial Advisory Committee is required to review documentation and assess the authenticity and appropriateness of proposed inscriptions;  (d) that the HMC shall collect fees from individuals or organizations…to cover the cost of the inscription and to contribute to the cost of administration and maintenance of the Memorial and Park…to ensure that the Memorial and Park will be kept in such condition befitting this memorial.

This unauthorized proposal would take our beloved park out of the hands of those who created it and will undermine the trust and respect we gained through years of cooperation with our city’s communities - including the surviving families of Holocaust victims whose loved ones are inscribed in the Memorial. Furthermore, the proposal will undermine the maintenance of the Memorial and Park by the city’s unprecedented and questionable plan to engage a contractor to inscribe the five proposed markers pro-bono – with no fees from the applicant to contribute to the Park’s maintenance. (?)

We call on the city and the Parks Department to reconsider this proposal and to respect the agreement they signed with the HMC. We sincerely hope that we can put this matter behind us soon so as to restore our previous cooperative relationship - as soon as this issue is resolved in a respectful and appropriately authorized manner.
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